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SANEX

PROFESSIONAL PRODUCTS
LES PRODUITS PROFESSIONNELS

COMMERCIAL 

AN EMULSIFIABLE CONCENTRATE, CONTAINS CHLORPYRIFOS
 CONCENTRE EMULSIFIABLE CONTENANT DU CHLORPYRIFOS

FOR USE ONLY BY PEST CONTROL OPERATORS ONLY TO CONTROL NUMEROUS PEST OF
HOUSEHOLDS, TURF, AND SOD FARMS, ORNAMENTAL PLANTS, INDUSTRIAL AND
INSTITUTIONAL LOCATIONS.

STRICTEMENT RESERVE AUX EXTERMINATEURS LICENCIES POUR LA REPRESSION DE
NOMBREUX INSECTES NUISIBLES DANS LES MAISONS, LES PELOUSES, LES GAZONNIERES,
LES PLANTES ORNEMENTALES ET LES ETABLISSEMENTS INDUSTRIELS ET
INSTITUTIONNELS.

READ THE LABEL BEFORE USING
LIRE L'ETIQUETTE AVANT L'EMPLOI

REG.NO./NO.D'ENR. 16740 
P.C.P. ACT/L.P.A.

DANGER        POISON

GARANTIE/GUARANTEE:
CHLORPYRIFOS 240 g/L

4 L

SANEX AGRO INC.
36 Head St.,

DUNDAS, ONTARIO
L9H 3H3

DIRECTIONS FOR USE

INDOOR PEST CONTROL:

Use FOSBAN 2E insecticide to control cockroaches, carpet beetles, crickets,



ants, firebrats, silverfish, spiders, brown and American dog ticks and fleas
in and around residential, institutional and commercial buildings including
homes, apartment buildings, hospitals, stores and warehouses.  Dilute FOSBAN
2E with water or base oil to make a 0.24% or 0.48% chlorpyrifos spray
solution as shown in the following SPRAY DILUTION CHART.

WATER-BASED SPRAY OIL-BASED SPRAY

Litres of
Spray
Mixture
desired

mL of FOSBAN 2E to use Litres of
Spray
desired

mL of FOSBAN 2E to use

0.24% spray 0.48% spray 0.24% spray 0.48% spray

1 10 20 1 8 16

2 20 40 2 16 32

5 50 100 5 40 80

10 100 200 10 80 160

25 250 500 25 210 420

Application within food handling establishments (places other than private
residences in which food is held, processed, prepared or served) including
but not limited to restaurants, grocery stores, bakeries, bottling plants,
canneries and grain mills.  IN FOOD PROCESSING, PREPARATION AND SERVING AREAS
USE ONLY DURING CLOSE DOWN PERIODS.  Use as a spot treatment to control
cockroaches (including strains resistant to certain other insecticides),
ants, crickets, firebrats, silverfish and spiders in and around both food and
non-food areas by application as a coarse, low pressure (20 psi or less)spray
to localized areas where the above pests have been seen or are suspected of
hiding or entering.  Apply only enough spray to thoroughly cover the surfaces
treated using special care to avoid unnecessary runoff.  Do not introduce the
spray into the air or allow the spray to contact food or food contacting
surfaces.  Areas treated may include dark corners of rooms and closets, along
and behind baseboards, beneath and behind stoves, refrigeration units and
similar food preparation areas and equipment, floor drains and around
plumbing and other utility installations.  For ants apply to ant trails and
wherever these pests may find entrance.  Spot treatment may encompass crack
and crevice treatment by applying small amounts of material directly into
openings leading to voids and hollow spaces in walls, equipment legs and
bases or at points between different elements of construction or between
equipment and floors.  REPEAT TREATMENT AS NEEDED BUT NOT MORE OFTEN THAN
ONCE EVERY 7 DAYS IN RESTAURANTS AND SIMILAR FOOD SERVICE ESTABLISHMENTS OR
MORE OFTEN THAN ONCE EVERY 14 DAYS IN OTHER TYPES OF FOOD HANDLING
ESTABLISHMENTS.  Remove or cover all food, packaging materials and utensils
before spraying.  After spraying wash all surfaces that may contact food and
rinse thoroughly with potable water before re-use for food processing
preparation or serving.  APPLICATION OF THIS PRODUCT IN FOOD HANDLING
ESTABLISHMENTS OTHER THAN AS A SPOT AND/OR CRACK AND CREVICE TREATMENT ARE



NOT PERMITTED.

For control within food and non-food areas of residential buildings including
homes and apartment buildings and within industrial, institutional,
commercial buildings including hospitals (in non-patient areas), stores,
manufacturing plants and warehouses.  COCKROACHES, ANTS, CRICKETS, FIREBRATS,
SILVERFISH, SPIDERS.

Use a 0.24% solution to control light infestations and a 0.48% solution to
quickly reduce heavy infestations.  Apply as a spot treatment to localized
areas where pests occur or are found, including, dark corners of rooms and
closets, cracks and crevices in walls, baseboards, beneath and behind stoves,
fridges and cupboards, around plumbing and utility installations.  Preferably
as a coarse low pressure spray.

CARPET BEETLES

Apply as a 0.48% spray as a spot treatment along baseboards and edges of
carpeting, under carpets, rugs or furniture, in closets, on shelves and
wherever these insects are seen or suspected.

BROWN AND AMERICAN DOG TICKS & FLEAS

Apply a 0.48% spray as a spot treatment to infested areas such as pet beds
and resting quarters; nearby cracks and crevices, along and behind
baseboards, window and doorframes, and localized areas of floor and floor
covering where these pests may be present.  Old pet bedding should be removed
and replaced with clean fresh bedding after treatment.  DO NOT TREAT PETS
WITH THIS PRODUCT.  DO NOT APPLY THIS PRODUCT TO FURNITURE.

WARNING:

(PESTS INDOORS) Do not use in poultry houses, other animal buildings or in
edible products, areas of food storage or processing plants.  Do not allow
spray to contact food, feedstuffs and water supplies.  Thoroughly wash dishes
and food handling utensils with soap and water if they become contaminated by
application of this product.  Do not allow humans or pets to contact treated
surfaces until spray has dried.  Remove pets and cover fish tanks before
spraying.  Cover or remove all food before spraying FOSBAN.  In hospitals use
only in non-patient areas.  Do not use in nurseries, nor in any rooms
occupied by infants, sick or aged persons.

PESTS IN LAWNS AND RECREATIONAL TURF GRASS:

Use FOSBAN 2E to control ants and chinch bugs.  Mix FOSBAN 2E with water
following instructions in the chart, apply as a coarse spray uniformly to the
lawn using low pressure and suitable application equipment.  To obtain best
results lawn should be moist at time of application.  Spray when pests first
appear and repeat as necessary.



DOSAGE & DILUTIONS FOR USE ON TURF

AREA TO BE TREATED VOLUME FOSBAN 2E DILUTE WITH WATER TO GIVE

10 m2 4.0 mL 11 L

100 m2 42 mL 110 L

500 m2 210 mL 550 L

1000 m2 420 mL 1100 L

TO CONTROL WHITE GRUBS, EUROPEAN CHAFER (LARVAE), JAPANESE BEETLE (LARVAE)

Use twice as much FOSBAN 2E as shown in the above Turf Chart, i.e. 8.40 mL
diluted in 1,100 litres of water per 1000 square metres of area.  For
European Chafer(larvae), Japanese Beetle(larvae) and White Grubs(June
Beetles), treat when grubs are small and feeding near the soil surface,
usually in late July and during August.  Consult your local Agricultural
Extension Service Specialist for proper time to treat in your area.

NOTE:

To help prevent infestation of buildings by ants, treat a band of soil 2-3
metres wide around and adjacent to the building, also the building foundation
to a height of one metre, where pests are active and may find entrance.  Use
the same dosage and dilution recommendations for control of these pests on
turf as shown in the above table.  Apply as a coarse spray to thoroughly and
uniformly wet the band area.

WARNING

(LAWN PESTS) Keep humans and pets off treated areas until spray has dried. 
Keep out of lawn and garden fishpools and other bodies of water.  Fish may be
killed if the waters are contaminated with this product.  Do not apply where
runoff is likely to occur.  Do not apply when weather conditions favour drift
from areas treated.  Do not mow or collect clippings for 24 hours after
treatment.

USE PRECAUTIONS:

WARNING: This product is toxic to fish and crustaceans.  Do not contaminate
water by cleaning of the equipment or disposal of wastes.

PRECAUTIONS:

KEEP OUT OF REACH OF CHILDREN. May be fatal if swallowed. May be absorbed
through skin. May be injurious to eyes and skin. Do not take internally.  Do
not get in eyes, on skin or clothing.  Wash thoroughly after handling.  Wash
contaminated clothing before re-use.  Flush contaminated eyes with plenty of



water and get prompt medical attention.  Avoid breathing vapours and spray
mist.  Avoid spraying food crops.  Keep away from food, feedstuffs and
domestic water supplies.  Keep container closed.  Keep away from heat and
open flame.  Handle concentrate in a ventilated area.  Do not permit humans
or pets to contact treated areas until thoroughly dry.  Wash dishes and food
handling utensils thoroughly in soap and water if they become contaminated
during application of the product.

FIRST AID: 

If accidentally swallowed, call a physician or a poison control centre
immediately.  Do not induce vomiting in an unconscious person.  If conscious,
induce vomiting to rid stomach of Fosban 2E. Look for secondary signs of
pulmonary pneumonia which may be delayed 24 hours or more.  Flush
contaminated eyes and skin with plenty of water for 15 minutes.  Get medical
attention for eyes.  If on skin, wash thoroughly with soap and water.

TOXICOLOGICAL INFORMATION:

Chlorpyrifos is a Cholinesterase inhibitor.  SYMPTOMS OF POISONING: 
Headache, weakness, tightness in the chest, blurred vision, non-reactive
pin-point pupils, salivation, sweating, nausea, vomiting, diarrhea, abdominal
cramps.  Treat symptomatically.  Atropine is antidotal.

NOTICE TO USER:

This product is to be used only in accordance with the directions on this
label.  It is an offense under the Pest Control Products Act to use a control
product under unsafe conditions.

NOTICE TO BUYER:

Seller’s guarantee shall be limited to the terms set out on the label and
subject thereto.  The buyer assumes the risk to persons or property arising
from the use or handling of this product and accepts the product on that
condition.

******************************

This label transcript service is offered by the Pest Management Regulatory
Agency to provide efficient searching for label information.  This service
and this information do not replace the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA
does not provide any guarantee or assurance that the information obtained
through this service is accurate, current or correct, and is therefore not
liable for any loss resulting, directly or indirectly, from reliance upon
this service.
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